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 Our Purpose: The Monmia school community is committed to providing          
innovative programs that stimulate and challenge each student to develop     
lifelong learning skills and strategies. We provide a safe, nurturing               
environment where teachers, students and parents work in an effective        
partnership. www.monmia.vic.edu.au.Ph: 9364 1007 
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Dear Monmia Families,  

 
 
  
GREAT MOMENTS OF THIS WEEK 
¶ Monmia Carnevale on Sunday was a wonderful and festive celebration of our school   
¶ community coming together to have fun.  It could only have happened with the amazing efforts 

of the Carnevale Committee.  
¶ So many staff and parent helpers came last Saturday to set up for the Carnevale. This took 

many hours of moving furniture, placement of stalls and preparation of food.  The atmosphere 
which was created was certainly festive. 

¶ The food, stalls, rides and side shows entertained our families, friends and many visitors from 
outside our community.   

¶ We received a great deal of positive feedback from several people about the Carnevale.  The 
lady operating the Clownsô side show told Mrs Rinaldi that she had a fantastic day because all 
of the students and parents were wonderful. She said she was amazed at how polite and 
friendly our whole community was and that her experience with our carnevale was fabulous. 
She added that we were by far the best school she had worked at. 

¶ The African Drumming Performance reverberated throughout our gym at Mondayôs assembly.  
There was singing, chanting, drumming from the performers and the audience.   

¶  Congratulations to our student drummers Eshan, Aleu, Harley, Davis, Max, Aleksandra, Luke, 
Claudia, Alex V, Abdul, Jasmine, Isabella, Mohamed, Damien, Alex P and Geli.  Thank you to 
Laura who has inspired these students over several weeks to become confident African   

¶ Drummers and who led them in the performance with the assistance of Simone.  This program 
was funded by the Melbourne City Mission.  Thank you also to Lucia Vorpasso for organising 
this for these students. 

 
 
MONMIA CARNEVALE 
 

Congratulations to Family and Friends, the Carnevale Committee, all the volunteers on Saturday and 
Sunday on creating a successful community event which helped to fundraise money for the  
 refurbishment of our school library.  On behalf of the school community, I wish to thank each and 
every one of the staff, parents/guardians, friends, extended families who have helped throughout the 
year on the organisation, preparation and for their efforts on the actual day for this Carnevale. I also 
wish to thank all of our sponsors which are listed and included in this newsletter.   Everyoneôs   
contributions has resulted in a profit of over $9,000 as of Thursday 18 October.  There are still some 
final items to factor in to the profit.   I am so privileged to be part of such a wonderful community and 
I am thankful for this every day.  I would especially like to thank the Carnevale Committee led by   
Dora Banis who tirelessly worked behind the scenes to ensure the success of the Carnevale.     
 I acknowledge the following people:  
 
Dora Banis (Convenor), Diana Masalkovski (Secretary), Sharon Di Bella, Kelli Claxton, Pragya   
Srivastava, Michael Papaioannou, Christine Vidakis, Karol Talevski, Di Riepsamen, Neil Webb, 
Renee Frantz, Al Ozmal, Scott Talbot, Vineta Mitrevski and Lucia Vorpasso. 
 
 

http://www.monmia.vic.edu.au


 

 
 
 
 

EXCITING NEWS 
We always love to celebrate exciting news for our staff.  Some of you may already be aware and for 
some of you it may be a surprise.  Mrs. Bianca Lonigro and her husband Joey, are expecting their 
first child which is due next year.  On behalf of the school community, I wish to congratulate them on 
becoming prospective parents.  
 
 
 
 ²ŀǊƳ wŜƎŀǊŘǎΣ 

Lorraine Bell 
Principal 

Banis Family Claxton Family Trajcevski Family Daley Family 

Vidakis Family Papaionnou Family Papadopoulos Fam-
ily 

Raciti Family 

Karol Talevski Diana Masalkovski Pragya Srivastava Neil Webb 

Liza Blaik Hannan Hangala Dale Morris Lee-Anne Clarke 

I would also like to thank and acknowledge the generosity of the following families and individuals: 

If your family is leaving Monmia please complete the following form and 
return as soon as possible to the Office. Planning for 2019 School Year is 

now underway. 

 

Childôs Name: _______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Childôs Year Level in 2018: _____________________________________________________________ 

 

New School in 2019:____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Reason for transfer:____________________________________________________________________ 



 
IMPORTANT DATES FROM THE DIARY 

 
 
TERM 4 
 
 
 
 
 
Tue 25th Oct 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thur 1st Nov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fri 4th Nov 
 
 
Mon 5th Nov 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
¶ 1st PREP Orienta-

tion Session 
          9.30am ï11.00am 
 
¶ 1st PREP Parent 

Orientation Session 
          9.30amð11.00am 
 
 
 
¶ 2nd PREP Orienta-

tion Session 
          9.30amð11.00am 
¶ 2nd PREP Parent  

Orientation Session 
          9.30amð11.00am 
 
 
 
¶ Uniform Orders due 
 
 
¶  Curriculum Day 
          No school for  
          students 

 
 
 
 
 
Mon 12th Nov 
 
 
 
 
Thur 15th Nov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fri 16th Nov 
 
 
 
 
Fri 21st Dec 

 
 
 
 
 
¶ NO WHOLE 

SCHOOL 
 ASSEMBLY  
TODAY 

 
¶ 3rd PREP  

Orientation Session 
          9.30amð11.00am 
¶ 3rd PREP Parent  

Orientation Session 
          9.30amð11.00am 
 
 
¶ WHOLE SCHOOL 

ASSEMBLY AT 
3PM 

 
 
¶ Last day of school   

1.30pm dismissal  
time     

 
 



 
PRA  - Bella S  

For   showing excellent improvement in her writing and 

always looking after others.  

 
PRB - Levi  

For  trying so hard with your writing about Mister  

Seahorse.  Keep up the wonderful work Levi.  

 
1/2 A - Maddi V  

For   contributing great ideas for our persuasive writing.  

 
1/2 B -  Timothy B  

For  recognising other students  achievements.  You 

give honest and useful feedback.  Thank  you.  

 
1/2 C -  Hannah H  

For being more focussed during independent reading 

time.  

 

3/4 A ð  Nathan A  

For  explaining character traits in detail during our  

reading reflection.  

 
3/4 Bñ Isaac E  

For being heavily involved in all class discussions  

 showing growth in his confidence.  

 
3/4 C - Sahra R 

For  a great adjustment back onto term 4 after having a 

big holiday in term 3  

 
3/4 D - Kyana L  

For  always presenting her work with super deluxe  

effort.  Well done Kyana and keep up the fantastic work.  

 
5/6 A -  Jessica C  

For  your improved handwriting and effort towards youe 

work!  

 
5/6 B ð  Aleksandra K  

For  participating in a small group during maths with a 

positive attitude.  

 

5/6 C ð  Liam H  

For  his focussed effort and wonderful word choices 

when composing his own poetry!  

 

5/6D ñ  Alex P  

For  his role in the African Drumming Performance.  

Very impressive Alex!  

Japaneseñ  Hala A  For  showing 5 star listening in class and singing along 

in our practice for Japanese week.  

Performing Arts ñ Anna L  For  being brave and performing òI am Samó on the 

stage for her class in Performing Arts!  Well done.  



  5 Cent Challenge  
And the winner isé.. 

 

 
 

On Monday and Tuesday the 8 th and 9 th of  

October, the students took their final step in the  

5c Challenge. It was fantastic to see every area of  

Mathematics involved in this challenge. Length, perimeter, 

addition, multiplication and shape were some areas  

investigated to name a few.  

So, how did this challenge come about?  

It was the brainchild of one of our wonderful leadership team, 

Miss Vorpasso. Once it was launched at assembly, it was love-

ly to see so many families get on board. Students were bring-

ing in pocket money, tooth fairy money, clearing out money 

trays in the car and finding it under their beds! We are so 

grateful for everyoneõs enthusiasm and positivity.  

What were some of the activities?  

If you can, check out our Twitter page (@MonmiaPS) as every 

class captured their learning. Preps looked at groups of 10, 

1/2s were making arrays, 3/4s were counting and ordering 

and 5/6s explored perimeter and length. There are many 

more activities featured on the Twitter feed.   

What was the total amount raised? A whopping $1,022.30  

 

P.S. As this was such a great success, we will continue this 5c 

Challenge and keep a Community jar in the office. Keep the 

5c pieces coming and let us see how much further we can 

build on our total! Every 5c counts!  

 
 



 
 

KEILOR DIVISION INTERSCHOOL SPORT FINALS 
 

On Friday October 12
th
, Monmia had three of our grade 5/6 interschool sport teams  

compete in the Keilor Division Finals. 
Congratulations to our girls volleyball team consisting of Madison P, Nitya L, Charlee H, 
Emily Z, Sienna J, Kafiya A, Amelia A, Kim D and Hannah M. They won their match 
against Gilson College 2-1. Our girls have now qualified for the Western Metropolitan 
 Region Finals at Maribyrnong College on Thursday November 1

st
. 

Congratulations to our boys volleyball team consisting of Cooper R, Yung Ming H, Tin N, 
John P, Liam H, Lachie K, Brandyn L-N, Luka P and Lay K. They won their match against 
Springside College 2-0. Our boys have now qualified for the Western Metropolitan Region 
Finals at Maribyrnong College on Thursday November 1

st
. 

Congratulations to our boys tennis team consisting of John P, Yung Ming H, Lucas S-C, 
Tin N, Jayden R, Thomas K, Liam H, Kye M, Brandyn L-N and Nasif A. Our team had two 
matches to play and beat Christ the Priest Catholic Primary School 8-4 and won 10-2 
against Derrimut Primary School. This team has qualified for the Western Metropolitan 
 Region Finals at Bayside Tennis Club, Williamstown on Wednesday November 7

th
. 

 
WESTERN METROPOLITAN REGION ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

 
On Tuesday October 16

th
, Lay K (56D) competed in two events at the Western  

Metropolitan Region Athletics Carnival at Keilor Athletics Track. 
Lay finished in first place in both the 100 metres and long jump. Congratulations on this 
amazing achievement, Lay. He has now qualified for the State Athletics Championships at 
Lakeside Stadium, Albert Park on Monday October 29

th
. 

 
 
Justin Belovitch 
Physical Education Teacher 
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{ŎƘƻƻƭ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ нлмф ƛǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƘƻ ǘǳǊƴǎ 
ŬǾŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ол !ǇǊƛƭ нлмф ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ŜƴǊƻƭƭŜŘ ǘƘŜƳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ ǎƻ ŀǎ 
ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇǊŜǇ ŜƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ tǊŜǇ 
ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘΦ !ƭǎƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǾŜ aƻƴƳƛŀ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳ ŀǧŀŎƘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ǘƻ 
Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŀǘ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ƭŜǾŜƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 
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ŦƻǊ нлмфΦ  
Please spread the word with your friends and family if they too have a 
school age child ready to commence in 2019. 



 

 

EVERY DAY COUNTS:  Establish healthy attendance 
patterns early! 

 

 

Did you knowé 
Attendance patterns are established early? 
A child who regularly misses days in kindergarten or in the early 
years of school will often continue to miss classes in the later 
years? 

Students who miss school are highly likely to achieve lower results 
than their classmates? 

It is vital that students go to school every day to give them the best 
chance to succeed in life? 

 
 

    Lucia Vorpasso   !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ Principal: Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

 

  

 ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY   



 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

What kind of thinker are you?            
Do you mainly see the glass half full or do you mainly see the glass half empty? 

 

It is good to look on the bright side of things and see the glass half full. 
Looking on the bright side means that you are positive and expect that things will work out well. It means that 
you think good things can happen so you try harder and do not give up easily. It also means that you  
appreciate all the good things in your life and not focus on the negative things. 
 

Be a positive tracker and look for the good things. 
A positive tracker is someone who always tries to look for the good things in themselves, in others and in what 
happens in their life. Positive trackers have happier lives and happier feelings. They tend to cope better with 
negative experiences in their lives.  They are more fun to be with and people like them more and want to be 
their friend. They usually smile and laugh and love saying ñI CANò!  
 

A positive tracker is also called óOPTIMISTICô! 
Some children tend to be naturally optimistic and persistent in the face of obstacles. Others are more sensitive 
to setbacks and prone to taking things badly. However, you can learn how to be optimistic. Here are some tips: 
Children learn from observing others. If you express optimism, perseverance and resilience in the face of day 
to day obstacles, children around you will learn by example. If you notice that you tend towards pessimism, 
start working on your own thinking. It will pay off for everyone around you. 

Children learn through stories. When children are confronted with a difficult situation in their lives, you can tell 
stories from your own life that emphasizes how you got through a hard time or succeeded despite an initial 
failure.  

 

Family Activity 
As a family discuss what ópositiveô means. Look at the positive things in each family memberôs life and  
complete these sentence starters: 
 

 
 

I hope you found this article interesting and I look forward to any feedback you have. 
 

Warm Regards, 

LuciaVorpasso 
Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 
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It is great for me when I é I am happy whené 

I am good até I am getting better até 

I am looking forward toé I like it whené 



       STUDENT ENGAGEMENT AND WELLBEING 

Introducingé   

 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Monmia is a Bucket Filling School! 
We fill buckets and we donôt dip! 

We use our lid to keep our bucket full and keep the drops in! 
 
I love how the Bucket Fillers Philosophy has been embraced by our school community this year. I know that 
we can keep filling other peopleôs buckets and make Monmia Primary School a warm, positive and caring 
place to be. When we all fill other peopleôs buckets then all community members benefit from these acts of 
kindness.  
There is so much to acknowledge at Monmia Primary School! Here are some ódropsô for you to read.  

 
wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ Ŭƭƭ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ōǳŎƪŜǘΣ ȅƻǳ Ŭƭƭ ȅƻǳǊǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǎƻ ƪŜŜǇ ŬƭƭƛƴƎ ōǳŎƪŜǘǎ aƻƴƳƛŀΗ  
 
IŀǇǇȅ .ǳŎƪŜǘ CƛƭƭƛƴƎΗ 
 

YƛƴŘ wŜƎŀǊŘǎΣ 

Lucia Vorpasso 

!ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ - {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ 9ƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ 
 




